                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 20 MARCH 2018
AT THE CROFT VILLAGE MEMORIAL HALL, MUSTARD LANE, CROFT


Present:
  Councillor Bland MBE (Chair) 
Councillors Allen MBE, Cummerson, Griffiths, Partington, Thewsey.

2018/240
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
There were no declarations.

2108/241
Minutes of the meeting held on 20th  February 2018.
Minute 2018/238 was amended to read Cockshot Farm.
Resolved
Approved.

2018/242
Warrington Borough Council – Draft Housing Strategy Consultation.
Mr. D. Cowley of Warrington Borough Council presented the Draft Strategy and responded to queries made by Councillors and residents.
The Parish Council will formally submit views to the consultation exercise.


2018/243 Matters arising from the Minutes.
2018/217 Detritus under hedges. 
The matter was referred to Councillor Grime who has taken the issue to Warrington Borough Council. There is no feedback yet.
The Clerk has arranged for the Grounds Maintenance contractor to inspect the Mustard Lane stretch of footpath and other affected areas and to provide a quote for undertaking the work.


2018/244
Matters arising from the Minutes.
2018/219 LENDF and Winwick Lane.
Cllr. Partington reported that he had been in contact with Ms. Helen Jones MP about the weight restriction recently applied to Winwick Lane by Wigan MBC.
Cllr. Partington had advised Ms Jones that the involvement of LENDF’s MP had helped that action group to secure the restriction and had asked for Ms Jones’ active engagement to support Warrington residents’.
In her written reply Ms Jones advised that she was aware of Wigan MBC’s decision and was concerned at the effect it might have on Warrington. Ms Jones recognised that Wigan MBC had acted within the law but she believed they had conducted themselves very poorly.
Ms Jones will continue to work with Warrington BC to address this matter.
Objections to the scheme are to be submitted to Wigan MBC in the first six months of the restriction being imposed.


2018/245
Matters arising from the Minutes.
2018/233 Parking on Round Thorn
The Clerk advised that emails had been sent to Warrington BC’s relevant section head who had promised an update for the meeting. None had been received.

 2018/246
Matters arising from the Minutes.
2018/235 Café
Cllr. Partington noted that the proposal had been mentioned in Culcheth Life.
Cllr. Cummerson advised that the local resident had the toilet block’s plans but, due to the fact that the plans were drawn some time ago, there was some difficulty in locating them.
Cllr. Partington suggested that an architect should be approached.

2018/247
Traffic volume and speed near Croft Primary School.
A resident had been in touch with Cllr. Griffiths expressing concern for the road safety of children attending the school. The resident noted that, unlike St. Lewis Primary School, there is no off street parking at Croft Primary and that the school crossing patrol is not present at all the times when children are crossing the busy road. The resident commented that some children attend ‘wrap around care’ at the Memorial Hall outside school hours and that crossing the road, especially during the dark winter nights can be hazardous.
Other residents added that the overall pedestrian safety problem is worsened by cars being parked on pavements and forcing pedestrians, and especially those using wheelchairs, prams and buggies on to the road.
The Clerk is to contact Borough Councillors to see if a pedestrian crossing can be located at Croft Primary School. Inquiries will also be made with the Police regarding the parking on the pavements.


2018/248
Warrington Borough Council’s Local Plan and the Parish Plan.
The Parish Council agreed to a resident’s suggestion that the Local Plan should be a standing item on the Agenda.
Cllr. Bland made available copies of Culcheth & Glazebury’s Parish Plan and invited residents to join a Croft working group to develop one for this Parish.  The majority of the group must be residents, not Parish Councillors.
Publicity for the plan would be given in the Parish Newsletter due for distribution in May.
Cllr. Bland would like the plan to be completed by September.

2018/249
Speed activated road signs (see also Minute 2018/205).
The Borough Council had supplied quotes for two types of sign.
Councillors favoured the larger sign.
With Warrington Borough Council the Clerk is to identify exact locations for the signs. The Clerk will seek funding support from various bodies.


2018/250
Call-in request re St. Helens Planning Applications Haydock Point P/2017/0254/OUP and Parkside P/2018/0048/OUP.
It was noted that a letter had been sent to the National Planning Casework Unit giving reasons for the proposal to be called in and that the letter was supported by a detailed document produced by Mr. Peter Black, who had been retained by Croft and Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Councils to assess the application.

2018/251
St. Helens Planning Application P/2018/0048/OUP and Warrington Borough Council Planning Application 2018/32247 (Parkside).
It was noted that in partnership with Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council, Croft Parish Council retained the services of Mr. Peter Black. His remit was to appraise the above application and to discover impacts on the two Parishes.
Mr. Black produced a draft report which was reviewed by Councillors from each Parish before the final agreed report, opposing the application, was submitted to St. Helens MBC and Warrington BC.


2018/252
General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR).
It was noted that new regulations come into effect on May 25th 2018. Members were each provided with a “GDPR Toolkit of local councils” document which has been produced by the Local Council Public Advisory Service. That organisation is prepared to act as the data protection officer.
The Clerk had been in liaison with Culcheth & Glazebury’s Parish Clerk about addressing this development together and about using the Local Council Public Advisory Service. 
Cllr. Bland advised that the matter had been considered and agreed by Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council.
Resolved
that the Parish Council works together with Culcheth & Glazebury Parish Council on GDPR and that the services of the Local Council Public Advisory Service be purchased.


2018/253
Financial Reports to the end of February 2018.
Resolved
that the financial statements and the creditor schedule totalling £4,626.23 for February be approved.

2108/254
Banking arrangements – removal of signatories.
Resolved
that former Parish Councillors Hoyle, Shelley and Vobe be removed from the authorised signatories list.


2018/255
Banking arrangements – addition of signatories.
Resolved
that Councillors Bland and Partington be added to the authorised signatories list.

No objections were raised about the following Planning Applications.

2018/256
Planning Application 2018/32265 3 Emerald Drive WA3 7AD
42 Day Householder Prior Approval – Proposed single storey kitchen extension to extend beyond the rear of the dwelling by 4.2 metres, maximum height 3.5 metres and height at eaves 2.6 metres.


2018/257
Planning Application 2018/32265 110 Kenyon Lane, WA3 4AY.
Householder – Proposed demolition of existing conservatory and construction of a new single storey extension.


2018/258
Planning Application 2018/32357 Eaves Farm, Cross Lane, WA3 7AR.
Householder – Proposed extensions (2 story) and renovations to existing dwelling including new access walling and gates to front of site.


2018/259
Planning Application 2018/32355  36 Wadeson Way WA3 7JS.
42 Day Householder Prior Approval – Proposed demolition of current conservatory and lean-to and replacing with a single storey full width extension to extend beyond the rear of the dwelling by 4.50 metres, maximum height 3.00 metres and height at the eaves 3.00 metres.

2018/260
Planning Application 2018/32149 Estate Office, Taylor Business Park, WA3 6BL.
Advertisement – Retrospective application to retain 3 signs. Two entrance signs and one ‘V’ shaped board with digital display.

To meet the Borough Council’s deadline of 21 days for comments, the following application was circulated to Members on 6th March.

2018/261
Planning Application 2018/32163 Brookside Farm Bungalow WA3 7AY.
Full planning – proposed open plan silage clamp for the storage of grass silage.

2018/262
Planning Application 2018/32100  Heath House, Kenyon Lane WA3 7DU.
Proposed removal of existing rabbit run and associated sheds ad the provision of a Victorian style greenhouse to match the existing including a potting shed and garden implements store.


2018/263
Planning Application  2018/32195  18 Wadeson Way WA3 7JP.
Householder – proposed single storey extension (amendment to approved application 2017/31181).

2018/264
Planning Application 2018/32201   4 Latona Close WA3 7AE.
Householder – Proposed single storey rear extension to form sun lounge and gym.


2018/265
See also 2018/251.
Planning Application 2018/32247   Former Parkside Colliery to the east of A49, Winwick Road, Newton-le-Willows WA12 8DB.
Outline application (all matters reserved except for access) for the construction of up to 92,900m2 of employment floorspace (Use class B8 with ancillary B1(a)) and associated servicing and infrastructure including car parking; vehicle and pedestrian circulation space; alteration of existing access road including works to existing A49 junction; nose mitigation; earthworks to create development platforms and bunds; landscaping including buffers; works to existing spoil heap; creation of drainage features; substations and ecological works.


2018/266
Retirement of Village Caretaker.
Councillors and residents were fulsome in their praise of the work Mr. Heard has done in keeping the Parish litter free.


2018/267
Replacement of Village Caretaker.
Councillors felt that there is a need for a Linesman who would keep the undergrowth on the main routes clear.

2018/268
Recess – Broadband.
There has been no update on the roll out of fibre broadband.


2018/269
Recess – Bus Shelter.
A resident felt that the Parish Council’s bus shelter is not in keeping with the look of the Parish.
 
2018/270
Recess – Flooding on Lady Lane.
A resident noted the continuation of the problem of flooding on several parts of Lady Lane.  
The Clerk is to make further requests for Warrington Borough Council to address this problem.

2018/271
Member referral – litter on routes into Warrington.
Cllr. Allen noted that litter is accumulating particularly on the islands at Junction 22 M6 and Junction 9 Winwick, together with the Winwick Bypass A49.
The Clerk was asked to write to the Chief Executive about this matter and to suggest that ‘Litter Watch Area’ signs should be placed in litter blackspots.

2018/272
Member referral – Travellers on Silver Lane.
Cllr. Partington advised that travellers had occupied land at the Biffa site beyond the entrance barrier.
Cllr. Bland advised that the failure of the Borough Council to provide a travellers site meant that immediate action to remove the travellers could not be taken.
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